

Gene and Robin Trask

Missionaries to the

La Moskitia

Region of Honduras

Sending church:
Pleasant View Baptist Church,
Taylors, SC
Pastor Bill South



Support Address:

MWBM

PO Box 519

Braselton, GA 30517

Personal Information:
PO Box 1464
Trenton, GA 30752
(423) 428-8358
genetrask@mwbm.org
traskgr.wixsite.com/traskfamily

April May 2022

Dear Praying Friends and Supporters;

We are still so excited about having the opportunity to participate in adding more people to the Family of God. Four

young adults just in the month of April. Three of these, Robin and I had the privilege to show them from the scriptures of justice and judgement, as well as repentance and redemption. Afterward, these three gloriously asked the Lord to save them. The other "had the audacity" to get under such conviction at home that he fell to his knees crying and begging for forgiveness and salvation. No Roman's road, nor gringo's fancy list of verses. Simply repentance and faith according to scriptures and the Lord saved his soul. AMEN!









We are also excited about adding more people to our family. Levi and Mary Lou just have a few days till their wedding on the 10th of June. The Lord has blessed him to find a wonderful young lady that shares his desire to serve and labor in the Lord's work. We are excited to see how the Lord will use them in the coming days. Of course, after the wedding, or maybe even before, is the coming of Samuel. Our daughter Kayla is already having pains and signs that the time is more

likely to be sooner than later. Everything has gone well to this point. The Lord has allowed her to carry the baby these months without any abnormal complications. The doctor feels that everything is in order for a healthy delivery. If not before, then we are hoping just after the wedding instead of

during. Besides being the parents of the groom, we are supposed to have part in the wedding. Oh well!! Maybe Levi can find someone to stand in for us. (just

kidding, I think.)



The first of April, our daughter Lydia Graduated from Anchor Baptist Bible College in Pisgah Forest, North Carolina. We are very proud of the work that she has done during these three years there. She has grown spiritually, learning more of the Word of God and learning to seek His will, as well as becoming a young adult ready to serve the Lord. She believes that the Lord wants her to be involved in missions, and at this time she is working there in their mission warehouse and food bank.



We are constantly keeping track of the work in Honduras. With cell phones and web cams we are able to see services and greet the folks even though we are not able to be there in person at the time.

Bro. Levis is doing double duty filling in at our church preaching and teaching as well as preaching at the mission work up the path in Tikuabila. We are paying a motorcycle taxi to carry him there and back. The last Sunday of May saw a good attendance of 30 or more in our church there in Kaukira. We praise the Lord for those members that are remaining faithful in attendance and for the visitors that continue to come.

Upriver, Bro. Nichin was able to make quite a few block before the early rains raised the river level. As you can see in the picture, the new church brush arbor floor is mostly mud right now, showing that the June rains began in May. The construction on the church in Auka has had to wait because of the rain. They are looking to pour the cement floor as soon as there is a break in the weather.

Bro. Andy is still having fun preaching and teaching at the new work in Puerto Lempira. The folks there are literally doing as the biblical church of Berea. When he preaches something that they have not heard or contrary to what they believe or have been taught, they are looking in scripture and accepting what the scriptures are teaching them.

We praise the Lord for offerings that have been given for the young man Leben, to help with his hip surgery. So far there has been \$2,600.00 come in for that. Once we are able to save up \$2,400.00 more, we will be able to send him in to get the surgery done.

Our plans for the month of June at this point, after the wedding and the birth of the grandbaby, (whichever comes first) are that we have meetings in Georgia, Tennessee, and the Carolinas, along with two weeks of Missionary training and a Youth Conference. And then most of the month of July I will be back in Honduras.

Thank you for your prayers as we have been working and traveling in these last two months. We would appreciate your prayers in the coming days as we travel and minister here in the US. For Jacob and Kayla in the birth of Samuel, as well as Levi and Mary Lou beginning their life together.

In His Service, Gene and Robin Trask